
Dear parents,  
Welcome, and also welcome to all our new families - we are sure 
you will settle in very quickly at KIBS! 

We are looking forward to the new school and kindergarten year, 
which started with the enrolment of two new Year 5 classes and 
three new Year 1 classes.  
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Introduction from 
our new facilities 
manager:   

Hello parents,  

My name is Gunnar 
Daedelow, I am 43 
years old, married 
and have 3 
children. After 
working as a 
mechatronics 
technician in the 
automotive 
industry, I decided 
to take a new 
professional path. 
Since August 1st 
2020, I am the new 
caretaker here at 
KIBS and I take 
charge of 
maintenance and 
the correct 
functionality.



We would also like to welcome our new facility manager, Gunnar Daedelow, who will 
introduce himself to you briefly. Mr. Daedelow takes over the position from Mr. Teicke, 
who is currently training to become a social assistant. We would like to thank Mr. Teicke 
for his great work and wish him every success in his further education, which he will 
complete in part with his practical training in our kindergarten.  

You have probably already noticed that we have installed a barrier on the parking lot. 
As soon as the electricity is connected and the barrier can be put into operation, the 
parking spaces for all KIBS’ employees will be there. 

The arrangements we have made due to the corona pandemic are designed to ensure 
that everyone can feel safe at KIBS. From the very beginning, we have seen that 
everyone adheres to these regulations and are very disciplined. Many thanks to you and 
your children, you have mastered this excellently! 

For news and insights into the educational activities at KIBS, please visit us on our 
Facebook page or website and discover the many great events and opportunities at 
KIBS! 
Our KIBS team is full of enthusiasm and looking forward to to the coming school and 
kindergarten year with you.  

Kind regards, 

Your KIBS-Team  

Important information for parents of school 
children:  
1) Face masks   

Please make sure that your child has more than one mouth-nose cover in their school 
bag. Since the beginning of the school year, we have distributed over 50 face masks to 
replace dirty and broken masks. From now on, we will have to charge you 1 Euro when 
your child receives a new face mask from us.   
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Important dates:  
Meet the teacher - Primary: 14th - 17th September  

Smart Team Primary: 5th-9th October 
Halloween: 2nd November 



2) Breaks   

The students have settled in very well and now know their year group areas in the 
schoolyard. We would now like to slowly move on to a mask-free break time on the 
schoolyard - but we need your support for this. For practical reasons, we need a 
hygienic solution for storing the face masks - it is mandatory to still wear a mask in the 
corridors and the school building.    

Please give your child a freezer bag with a ZIP lock/zipper. Please write your child's 
name and class on the bag (see photo). Your child can take this bag to the playground 
and store the mask in it during the break. It is important that your child can keep the 
bag in a trouser or jacket pocket.  

If your child is not bringing in a plastic bag; the face mask will still need to be worn 
outside as well.  

3) Whilst the majority of you have been diligent with following our hygiene rules, a 
small minority has now started to relax about the rules with regards to wearing the face 
mask on the school car park and grounds. This is unacceptable and we urge you to 
comply with these rules to help us fulfil our duty of care to all members of the KIBS 
families and their relatives. Please remember to leave the school grounds immediately 
after picking up your child, the playground is currently not to be used outside of school 
hours. 

Many thanks for your support and understanding.  
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